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May 31, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
Superior Court is requesting approval of a 52nd judicial position to begin July 1, 2007.  To fund the judicial and supporting staff positions, Superior Court is also requesting $105,268 in additional appropriation authority and 3.00 FTE positions, including the 52nd judge.  The Department of Judicial Administration is requesting $82,088 in additional appropriation authority and 3.00 FTE positions needed to support the new judge.  

Superior Court has had in place a protocol for requesting new judge positions since 1989.  The protocol, adopted by county Ordinance 8936, mandated the creation of an inter-branch planning and coordination committee (Protocol Committee), composed of one Superior Court judge, one member of the King County Council, the County Executive (or designee), and one representative of the Seattle King County Bar Association.  The ordinance required the committee to “direct the preparation of a study plan and schedule for the development of a methodology to assist King County in analyzing and determining the need for future judicial positions.”
The Protocol Committee met the methodology requirement by developing a set of indicators to measure judicial need.  The committee has used the indicators to inform decisions to increase the number of King County Superior Court judge positions.  The protocol indicators that measure judicial need include 1) pending caseload; 2) age of pending cases; and 3) the utilization of pro tem judicial resources.
The Protocol Committee met several times over the last six months to review the application of the protocol indicators to the current Superior Court caseload.  As a result, the Protocol Committee is recommending the addition of a 52nd judge position, effective immediately, and the addition of a 53rd judge position in 2008.  The attached ordinances create the 52nd judge position and supporting staff positions and provide funding for the positions for the remainder of 2007.  The addition of the 53rd judge position will be considered as a 2008 Superior Court budget request. 
If you have any questions about this request, do not hesitate to call Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer, Superior Court at 206-296-9327, or Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.  

I certify that funds are available.
Sincerely,
Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

John Amos, Budget Supervisor, OMB

The Honorable Michael Trickey, Presiding Judge, Superior Court

Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer, Superior Court
